
ERCA Minutes 03/19/2024 
 Attendance: 12 

Treasurer’s Report 
Balance: Feb 10th, 2024 $8,949.21 

Expenses: PO Box Rental $182.00 

 Abby's Pizza - Club Meeting $214.00 

 New spare key for club house $3.97 

 Grill and cover $534.58 

 Total Expenses $934.55 

Income: 2024 Dues $761.28 

 Donation from AJ Thompson $120.00 

 Total Income $881.28 

Balance: March 10th, 2024 $8,895.94 

 
 As of March 10th, 53 members plus 4 club officers 

o 6 members from 2023 have not responded to my emails about renewing 
o 3 new members: Jesse Carmichael, Anthony Dalebout, and Ben Ostlind. 

 
Old Business: 

 Emergency call list – Roger will address sometime in the spring. 
 Dave Thomas and Martin picked up a new grill at Home Depot. We got a floor model which as a 

couple of dings in the lid, so we got 10% off the grill.  A new cover was also purchased. The grill 
is currently in the storage end of the club house. Test run has been done 

 Ken was going to talk to the model railroad club and dig into the fair details. No update yet but 
will drop by their next meeting. 

 Martin now has access to post on the Facebook page and will look to do it more frequently. 
 Jim asked for volunteers for the watering crew.  

New Business: 

 The club received a very generous donation from AJ Thompson, along with his membership 
renewal. Thank you for supporting our club AJ! 

 The club house key went missing, so was replaced with one of the spare keys. A new spare key 
was acquired by Martin. 

 Martin will restart the Above All Sanitation services in a couple of weeks.  



 Roger suggested we get a 30’ storage container for storing donations and other things. It could 
be placed at the east end of the field, beyond the mower shed.  

 Roger shared that Jeff has broken his wrist. We wish him a speedy recovery. 
 We received our 2024 Club Charter certificate and insurance certification from the AMA. Martin 

has put them up on the club house noticeboard. 
 Creswell is hosting a swap meet on May 4th. Roger will be manning a table for the club.  
 Field closed for Dog Training on Sunday April 7th. 
 Next meeting will be at the field on Saturday April 20th. 


